
Hi Phil, 

I've spoken to you previously in relation to DA2020/1097. 

As you may recall from our conversation and my submission I have a number of concerns about this 
application. 

Could you please provide me with an update on what the next process is in relation to the application? 

Over recent weeks Passmore Reserve has been used for organised sport on a Friday evening. The 
number of players participating has caused horrendous traffic problems for local residents. No doubt 
participants are also challenged by the situation. I have observed families walking for streets to the oval 
because of the lack of parking. I know this from circling streets in my own vehicle looking for a park 
after coming home from work. I am also concerned about the potential for a serious pedestrian accident 
given the level of traffic, cars stopping to drop off and pick up passengers and resident driveways. 

I have attached a photograph that was taken around 5.30pm on Friday the 16th October. You can see the 
number of cars backed-up in the street causing congestion and confusion. 

I think the council needs to seriously think through the current traffic and parking problems on a Friday 
evening, which are indicative of the future problems if DA2020/1097 was to be approved. 

I would appreciate it if this email and attached photograph could be added to my submission on 
28/09/2020. 

I look forward to your response. 

Sincerely, 

Justin Doran

Sent: 3/11/2020 6:32:34 PM

Subject:
Fwd: DA2020/1097 - Alterations and additions to Sportsfield Lighting - traffic 
problems

Attachments: Friday 16th October - Traffic Campbell Pde.2.JPG; 




